
 

 

PLANNING AND COMPULSORY PURCHASE ACT 2004 

 

NOTICE OF ADOPTION OF JOINT WASTE LOCAL PLAN FOR 

MERSEYSIDE AND HALTON 

The six Councils for Halton, Liverpool, Knowsley, Sefton, St Helens and Wirral 
have each resolved to formally adopt the Joint Waste Local Plan for 
Merseyside and Halton which was submitted to the Secretary of State for 
public examination in February 2012, with effect from 18 July 2013. 

The Joint Waste Local Plan has been adopted in line with the 
recommendations of the Planning Inspector appointed to undertake the public 
examination, subject to modifications that were published for public 
consultation in November 2012 and other minor modifications to provide 
factual updates and correct typographical errors. 

A copy of the adopted Joint Waste Local Plan, the Adoption Statement, the 
Schedules of Modifications, the Inspector’s Report, the Sustainability 
Appraisal Report and a post-adoption Environmental Statement are available 
for public inspection, free of charge, in the following locations: 

Wirral Council, Regeneration and Planning Service 
North Annexe, Wallasey Town Hall, Brighton Street, 
Wallasey, Wirral CH44 8ED  
 
All public libraries and One Stop Shops operated by 
Wirral Council 

9.00 am – 5.00 pm (Mon–Fri) (excluding bank, public 
and Council holidays)  
 
 
Normal library and One Stop Shop opening times 

The documents can also be viewed on each of the Councils websites and via 
http://wasteplanningmerseyside.gov.uk/ 

Any person aggrieved by the Joint Waste Local Plan may make an application 
to the High Court under section 113 of the Planning and Compulsory 
Purchase Act 2004 on the grounds that the document is not within the 
appropriate power or a procedural requirement has not been complied with.  
The application to the High Court must be made no later than the end of the 
period of six weeks starting with the date the Joint Waste Local Plan was 
adopted.     

Further information can be provided by the Waste Team at the Merseyside 
Environmental Advisory Service who can be contacted by telephone on 0151 
934 4951 or at waste.dpd@sefton.gov.uk 


